SHERIDAN GARDENS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

General Meeting – January 19, 2012 – 6 pm

Meeting led by Sara Baker, Vice President.  Chris Larson was absent.
14 people present at meeting
DES MOINES POLICE DEPARTMENT  (Officer Lor)
1.
DMPD calls for Sheridan Gardens area, during 2011:


a.
600 calls for Sheridan Gardens area, out of 50,000 calls city wide


b.
108 arrests in our area


c.
52 burglaries


d.
37 vandalism


e. 4 arrests – burglaries


f.
5 arrests – motor vehicles


g.
3 arrests – vandalism

2.
Camera is now set up at the 800 block of Williams

DES MOINES PARKS & REC  (Callie Le'Au Courtright)
1.
Toys for Tots went well; Santa and his reindeer were there this year

2.
Family nights are the last Friday of each month, starting the end of January

3.
Father-Daughter Dance will be Feb 3, 9, 10 at Blank Park Zoo

4.
Snow Carnival is Feb 4, 10 am to Noon at Brenton Ice Plaza

5.
Sheridan Park Ice Rink – hasn't been cold long enough this year, to fill the area and use

MISCELLANEOUS
1.
Snow Removal – cars need to be parked off the street for this new program; cars will ticketed
2.
Polk County Grant – Sheridan Gardens is applying for this grant again this year

3.
Sheridan Park – we are planting a flower at Sheridan Park again this year


We are also having a gate made for the garden which says, "Sheridan Gardens"

4.
Shred Day – May 19, 8 am to Noon at Sheridan Park United Methodist
5.
Sheridan Gardens has a new email address:  sheridangardensna@gmail.com

6.
E 35th Street Buyouts


a.
Owners are being paid 10% above 2009 assessed value


b.
Homes must have 50% damage or more

7.
The trailer park on the south side of Hubbell is being torn out

SCHOOL UPDATE  (Cyndi Lyon)
1.
Brubaker

a.
Teachers are in data teams

b.
Figure out ways to promote growth


c.
Special Ed teacher starting, due to larger number of students needing help


d.
Mentors are still coming to work with students
2.
Hoyt


a. Block 6 continues to be successful



Many students are staying after school and meeting with teachers about lessons



they are stuggling with


b.
Lunch Brunch – lunch with principal



Has been informative to hear directly from students, what they think about Hoyt 


c.
Hoyt night at the East Basketball game was a success


Approx 70 students and families were able to come to this


d.
Lt. Governor Reynolds visited Hoyt's after school club in November

e.
Girls basketball is underway

NEXT MEETING – Thursday, March 29 – 6 to 7:30 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Kurt Lee
